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April 15, 2019- 3rd Monday of Month 
Program Begins at 7:00 p.m. 

April 15, 2019 Program is:  
Robin Van Allen 

“American Wool Art” 

April’s guest presenter is Robin Van Allen.  Robin is a wool artist.  She has 
established her own cottage company: Walnut Valley Woolens.  Robin’s love 

is wool folk art, particularly 19th century motifs.  As a wool artist, she has 
created patterns that reflect her love for Americana and folk art.  Walnut 
Valley Woolens supplies wool and wool thread to other wool artists.  She 

hosts retreats that sometimes bring national wool artists as guests.  Robin is 
a retired kindergarten teacher which may explain how it is that her teaching 
techniques are clear, concise and understandable.  Robin makes a live lesson 
presentation and "stitch along" from Facebook every Wednesday evening.  

Friend her, and tune in. 
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BOARD MEETING BEGINS AT 
6:00 p.m.             

SOCIAL HOUR 6:30 – 7:00 p.m. 
              REGULAR MEETING BEGINS AT 7:00 p.m.  

 
MISSION STATEMENT 

The purpose of the Guild shall be to provide an avenue to 
enrich the community through quilt-making, to stimulate an 
interest in quilts, to promote and advance the art of quilt-
making and related subjects, and to encourage the 
preservation of quilts and their history. 



 

 
FROM THE PRESIDENT  

    Cyndi Morris 

 
 

      
 
Dear Quilting Friends, 
  
         Spring is trying to come!  Mother Nature is toying with us once again. 
It’s a great time to clean out that sewing room and finish our UFOs.  The excitement with the 
Silver Needles Quilt Guild is that we completed our major UFO last month by filling all our 
committee positions.  A huge thank you to all our members who are serving on the board or 
as committee members.  Also, thanks to all of you who are supporting the guild in other 
capacities with your suggestions and contributions of community service quilts.  There truly is 
a place for all of us to share our love of quilting with each other and our community. 

Oh, my stars!  The announcement that this year’s challenge quilt category is “Oh My Stars” is 
thrilling. I have searched through countless star patterns lately.  At first, I found myself seeing 
stars as they all started looking alike.  Now I have such a pile of patterns containing gorgeous 
stars that I hardly know where to begin.  So many stars---so little time. 

Here’s a reminder that this month’s speaker is conducting a workshop for guild members 
prior to her presentation that evening.  Hope to see you on April 15th. 

 

 
 
 
 
                                                                                               Happy Quilting, 
 
                                                                                               Cyndi Morris 
 
 
 
 



March Minutes 
Silver Needles Quilt Guild Meeting – 03/18/19 

 
The meeting was called to order by Cyndi Morris, President, at 7:00 PM on March 18, 2019.  
Guests were introduced, and March birthdays acknowledged. 
 
Refreshments were provided by Karen Sutton, Karleen Burch and Katie Weis.  Door prizes 
were won by Kathryne Perney, Lucie Dibble, Mary Ann Tanking and Terry Weis. 
 
The minutes for the February meeting were approved as printed and the treasurer’s report will 
be filed for audit.  The guild members voted to accept the budget for the coming year as 
presented.  A financial audit of the books was conducted by Tara Wagner, Becky Mettlen and 
Cyndi Morris and everything was found to be in order. 
 
Cyndi Morris read thank-you notes received from Louise Haworth’s family and from Rolling 
Hills Zoo for a donation received in memory of Louise Haworth.  She also read a thank-you 
card received from the Senior Center sewing group for items the guild had donated. Carolyn 
Urban’s husband died recently and Cyndi sent a note of condolence from the guild. 
 
Amy Clark needs items for the newletter by the first Monday of the month. 
 
JeAnn Soren reported that the Trio this year will be October 12th, instead of the 3rd Saturday in 
October due to a conflict with the church. 
 
Volunteering for Community Service were Kristy Yenkey and Jody Britt.  Becky Mettlen and 
Amy Clark volunteered to be on the Community Out-Reach committee. 
 
Several members expressed interest in having workshops and Shirley Andrews will check on 
scheduling a workshop with next month’s program by Robin Van Allen featuring wool 
projects. 
 
Carol Duree announced the challenge project for next February’s meeting – “Oh My Stars” 
The meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell, and a program by Patricia Beaver featuring 
Aunt Martha and her evil twin. 

 
PJ Johnson 
Secretary 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

Karen Soto, 1713 Ottawa Rd, Salina, KS 67401 (630)338-3137 
KHSRUN@comcast.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EXTRA!!!! EXTRA!!!! 
 
 

SNQG Quilting Friends, 
 

Thank you all so much for the wonderful collection of quilt blocks that was presented 
to me at the last meeting.  I will treasure them and look forward to making a quilt 

with them.  It was a pleasure to work with you this past year and I appreciate all that 
you did to help me out. 

 
Thanks again, 
Judy Kohman 



MARCH 
BIRTHDAYS 

 
Karen Sutton 3/11 
Kitty Johnson 3/13 

Carla Dill 3/24 
Merilyn Wright 3/30 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

May Birthdays 
 

Vickie Myers 5/15 
Joyce Whelchel 5/18 
Donna Bagley 5/20 
Carol Duree 5/22 

Jan Brax 5/26 
Margie Reed 5/29 

Linda McClaskey 5/31 
 
 
 
 

 

APRIL 
BIRTHDAYS 

 
Kathy Cassel 4/4 
Shelda Burger 4/5 

Linda Riscktrew 4/5 
         Roxanna Belden 4/13 

Lucie Dibble 4/19 
Karen Soto 4/21 

Jean Hamilton 4/22 
Marty Ryan 4/22 

Debbie Devine 4/24 
 
 

 



   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

SILVER NEEDLES QUILT GUILD 
PROGRAMS 2019-2020 

PROGRAM CHAIRS: 
Carol Duree (785)827-2750 ksquilter43@gmail.com 
Shirley Andrews (785)826-9338 andrews60@sbcglobal.net 

    
      FEBRUARY PROGRAM-CHALLENGE TIME 
 
    The Challenge for February 2020 was announced as 

“Oh My Stars”.  We have a year to plan and create! 
                                           

MAY PROGRAM 

  April 15, 2019 –  

 
May brings us a program from one of our own.  Because of the historical expertise 
of Debbie Devine, Silver Needles members know much more about quilting history 
and the women whose imagination and skill created the wondrous quilts of 
yesteryear that continue to inspire generations of quilters. 
 
In May, Debbie will bring her collection of miniature quilts in a trunk show.  Some of 
her quilts were made by women whose names we will recognize as famous in the 
quilting world.  Some are "not-so-famous" but no less inspirational and motivating.  
If you love miniature quilts, (and who doesn't?) then don't miss Debbie's program in 
May. 

 
 
 

Trio News 

Please join SNQG for a Fall Day of fun and 
excitement, Saturday, October 12th, Redeemer 

Lutheran Church for the annual TRIO luncheon, 
quilt show and auction.  Together with the 

involvement of all members, the event will be a huge 
success.   

Edna   

 

 

 

 



NOTES

 

 

 

 

 
 

SEWING GROUP 
 

   Tuesdays and Thursdays 2p-5:30 pm     
   148 S 11th Street, Salina- Dr. Schewe Sewing Group  
 

    They are still going strong.  I talked to Dr. Schewe this month, and 
she greatly appreciates all your donations of fabrics and time to 
sew.   

 

    You can choose to make whatever design you desire.  The quilts 
will go to cancer patients at Tammy Walker Cancer Center.  The 
group has completed 200 quilts as of May.  Any fabric donations 
are appreciated.  This is a wonderful thing they are doing.  Dr. 
Schewe has everything there.  You just sit down and sew.  Please 
call Dr. Schewe if you have any questions.  Her cell is:  493-1195.  
Thank you.                       

 

 

 

 

 

                            
 
    NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:  
    I would like to have all items for the newsletter in by the first 

Monday of each month.  This will enable me to get the 
newsletter out a week before the meeting.  I really appreciate 
all your help in getting the letter together. 

 
    Thank you.  Amy   
 
     



 
2019 DONATING TO: 

 
 
 

Clover House 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

If you would like your 
quilt tops quilted by a 
friend of Katie Weis, 
please provide the 
batting and backing 
along with your top. 

 

 

The backing needs to 
be four to six inches 
larger than the quilt. 

 

 

Please make 
arrangements with 
Katie Weis. 

 

Thank you. 

 
Community Service Quilts 

Debbie Breer, Fran Swisher, and Connie Ward 

 
 

          Community Service Quilts (CSQ) Committee 

 

The Community Service Quilt Committee was established 
at the March meeting.  New to the committee this year 

will be Kristy Yenkey and Jodi Britt.  Thank you to these 
ladies for taking on this roll! 

 
Clover House will be receiving our first batch of quilts. We encourage you 
to look up this organization at www.clover-house.org.  Created by St. 
Francis Ministries, Clover House is the first program in Kansas that helps 
adolescence female survivors move from hurt to healing to wholeness. The 
girls living at Clover House are survivors of Commercial Sexual 
Exploitation of Children. CSEC is a form of human trafficking that preys on 
the vulnerabilities of youth through the exchange of anything of value for 
sexual acts.  Without the restorative intervention, survivors of CSEC often 
face lives of brokenness and addiction, legal problems, and mental health 
challenges. Clover House works to replace risk with resiliency by 
addressing the mental, physical, relational, and spiritual healing necessary 
for youth to move forward in wholeness and strength.  Hopefully we will 
have a representative from Clover House at the April Meeting or perhaps the 
May meeting to further explain the mission and other ways we might be 
helpful.  We would be happy to have referrals from all of the members of 
Silver Needles if you are aware of a group in need…give us their contact 
information and we will rally!!! 

 
 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO HELP US WITH OUR  
COMMUNITY SERVICE QUILTS!! 

    
 
    Kits and batting are available for the Community 

Service Quilts.  You may turn in your completed quilts at 
any time.  If you wish to donate any fabrics, let Debbie 
or Connie know. There are kits available to be given out 
at guild meetings.   

    If you have any questions, please contact them at: 

                           Kristy Yenkey 785-825-8996 

Jody Britt 785-819-1973 



           

Quilty Fun 
 

 Color Play Word Scramble 

 

CAID ERGNE _________________  ILRCECTE LEUB_________________ 

ABYB BEUL __________________  EAVLENDR _____________________ 

RAMEB       ___________________  LBCAK _________________________ 

LEDOANC ____________________  RPSIGN EGERN__________________ 

BKICR RDE___________________  TUGMNALE _____________________ 

TCAERHSREU_________________  MOTOTA RDE____________________ 

EBLBUB MGU_________________  RTUS___________________________ 

EFIR-NEENGI DER______________  MAEGOR________________________ 

TGPLAENG____________________  WEPINRILEK_____________________ 

ARAMTAHN____________________  TALE____________________________ 

ICSERE________________________  IENW____________________________ 

IMTN__________________________  ITOVEL__________________________ 

CAITPRO______________________  CAHPE__________________________ 

ONLME________________________  COHER__________________________ 

EBUL_________________________  DALMEER EGERN_________________ 

ACETD ULEB___________________  LPUM____________________________ 

HCSFUAI_______________________   NMOROA_________________________ 

OGDRLDNEO___________________  SAH ARYG________________________ 

NBRA RDE_____________________  PALEP____________________________ 

DMIITHGN EBUL_________________ 

 

 



 



Our advertisers support our guild's newsletter.   
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